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The Tualatin Valley Quilt Guild 
(TVQG) meets at 7:00pm the third 
Tuesday of the month January 
thru November at the King City 
Clubhouse located at 15245 SW 
116th Avenue, King City, OR 
97224. Guests are welcome and 
are asked to pay $5 at the door. 

Reminder: Please bring the 
following to our next 
meeting. 

* BOM and FQ’s 
* Name Tag 
* Show and Tell Quilts 
* Charity Donation items 

Visit Us on Facebook 

 
TVQG website – 
https://tvqg.wordpress.com/ 

JULY SPEAKER 

 
Dawn White is a quiltmaker and 
teacher, sewing enthusiast, 
Scrabble nut, and the face behind 
First Light Designs. Her love of 
quilting was sparked in the early 
1980s when a friend taught her 
how to hand piece an Ohio Star 
block. 

After retiring in 2008 from a 30-
year career in international 
education, she was finally able to 
indulge her passion for quilt 
making. Designing her own quilt 
patterns and teaching soon 
followed. In 2012 she started her 
First Light Designs blog teacher, 
sewing enthusiast, Scrabble nut, 
and the face behind First Light 
Designs which now has hundreds 
of followers. 

She is known for her love of color, 
precise stitching, pieced backs, and 
the whimsical names she gives her 
quilts. 

Membership 
2022-2023 Membership Year 

July starts our guild’s new year.  

Your dues for the 2022/2023 which 
runs from July 1, 2022, through 
June 30, 2023, are $40.00, a slight 
increase of $5. 

You can renew your membership 
starting now by filling out the 
application at the end of the 

newsletter and bringing it with you 
to the general meeting. 

Membership forms are also 
available at the General Meeting 
on the sign-in table.  

We’re looking forward to having 
you renew or join TVQG and are 
excited to see our membership 
grow as quilters from our local 
community join our guild. 

ELECTION OF OFFICERS 
New Officers starting in July are: 

Sue Brim, President 
Kathy Chase, Vice-President 
Carol Springer, Secretary 

Newly elected officers begin their 
new positions on July 1st, allowing 
them a month to transition into 
their new position.  Committee 
chair- persons are appointed by the 
newly elected president. 

July Block of the Month 
The July 
2022 Block 
of the 
Month is the 
Propeller 
Block. The 
color profile 

for this block is white with 
lavender, purple and a touch of 
black for the center. 

The finished block size is 10″ 
square. 

Block Instructions are at the end of 
this newsletter or on our website. 

A drawing for the completed blocks 
will take place at the July 19th, 
General Meeting. 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/tvqgnews/
https://tvqg.files.wordpress.com/2021/10/nov-bom-instructions.pdf
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Fat Quarter of the Month 
June 2022 Fat Quarter Theme 
The Fat Quarter theme for the 
TVQG July 2022 drawing is 
Water or Aqua Colors.  Fat 
quarter’s featuring any type of 
water-related theme or is 
aqua in color would fall within 
this month’s category. 

This is a great opportunity for quilters to increase 
their Fat Quarter stash. 

For each fat quarter you bring to the TVQG July 19, 
2022, General Meeting you will receive a ticket for 
the Fat Quarter Drawing. 

Here’s a list of the Fat Quart themes for the coming 
year: 
August – Tropical or Vacation 
September – Anything Halloween 
October – Books, Letters, Words, or Text 
November – Holiday or Winter prints 
December – no meeting 
January – All Things Red 
February – Juvenile, or Kid’s prints 
March – Bugs, Frogs, or Butterflies 
April – Sunny, Sun, or Yellow 
May – What was I thinking? 
June – Sky, Clouds or Sky-Blue colors 

BIRTHDAY’S 
TVQG would like to extend Happy Birthday 
wishes to the following quilters: 

Karen Africa ................... July 5th 

Betty Murphy ................. July 9th 

Hannah Whitman ........... July 12th 

Vergie Karlson ................ July 17th 

Vicki Lee ......................... July 22nd 

Diane Borcyckowski ........ July 23rd 

Carol Carleton-Lee .......... July 28rd 

CORRESPONDENCE SECRETARY 
If you know of a guild member that has a new 
grandbaby, kids are getting married or graduating 
college or may need a bit of cheering up because of an 
illness, or a loss or is experiencing a noteworthy life 
event TVQG will send them a note of congratulation, 
condolence, or inspiration. Paula Cash is our 
Correspondence Secretary, email her at 
paula@thecashs.com requesting she send a note to 
our fellow guild members. 

OREGON GARDENS RETREAT UPDATE 
We are on track to hold the next Oregon Gardens 
Retreat on November 4, 5, & 6th. A sign-up sheet is on 
page 8. The cost to attend this retreat is $440 for a 
single room or $370 for a double room. A $100 non-
refundable deposit is payable immediately to assure 
your spot. Attendees at this retreat enjoy a spacious 
well-lit sewing room along with all the spa-like 
amenities the Oregon Garden Resort offers. 

Feel free to invite a friend or two! We always have a 
great time! 

Please contact Kathy Chase at 
sanborn28@comcast.net if you are interested in 
attending. 

KCCA BUILDING ACCESS/TVQG GREETERS 

Management for the King City Civic Association (KCCA) 
clubhouse has asked that for security reasons we do 
not prop open any doors to the clubhouse building. 
This includes the side door. We will need to have a 
greeter on hand for upcoming meetings that will open 
the door for meeting attendees who do not have a key 
card. Please sign up to be an outside door greeter. 

Greeters are: 
July – Susie Frye 
August – Marita Trunk 
September – Mary Frey 

  

file:///C:/Users/saucy/Documents/TVQG/Newsletters/2022/paula@thecashs.com
file:///C:/Users/saucy/Documents/TVQG/Newsletters/2022/sanborn28@comcast.net
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TVQG CHARITY QUILTS EFFORTS 
Updates for July 

Charity Quilts Open Sew Days 
TVQG King City Clubhouse Quilters Group 
Did you know that TVQG host a monthly Open Sew 
Days at the King City Civic Association Clubhouse 
located in King City, OR? 

All Quilters within our community are invited to join 
us in the Multipurpose Room of the King City 
Clubhouse between 10:00am and 3:00pm on the 
fourth Saturday of every month. You can drop by 
based on your schedule, stay all day, or just for an 
hour or two, the choice is yours. There is no charge to 
attend our Monthly Open Sew Day. To make things 
simple there is no sign-up sheet. Just show up with 
your sewing machine and projects to work on. Some 
quilters even forgo bringing their machine and simply 
join their fellow quilters while doing handwork, such 
as binding a quilt.  Irons, ironing boards, and cutting 
stations will be set up for your use. This is your 
Monthly Open Sew Day! 

TVQG’s Open Sew Days are a fantastic opportunity to 
interface with your fellow quilters. Lunch will be on 
your own, but we often join forces to bring in food for 
a group lunch.  

Better yet, if interesting in making a Charity Quilt, 
free fabric, batting, and patterns are stored on-site 
and are available during all Open Sew Days for you to 
select from.  

Sherwood Charity Quilters Group 
Quilters from the monthly Sherwood Charity Quilt 
Sewing Group would like to remind you that even 
though TVQG hosts a monthly open sew day at the 
King City Clubhouse, they still hold a monthly open 
Charity Sew Day at the Sherwood Senior Center.  
Quilts made by this group of ladies are donated both 
to TVQG or directly to a local charity. TVQG maintains 
a closet of patterns, fabric, notions, and batting 
supplies at the Sherwood Senior Center. Materials 
from this closet are available to all TVQG Quilters 
who would like to create a Comfort Quilt.  

The Sherwood Quilters Group meets between 9:00am 
and 12:00 noon on the second Tuesday of every 
month and would like to invite you to join them. All 
you need to bring is your sewing machine. Ironing 

and cutting stations are available for your use.  

The next few Sew Days at the Sherwood Senior 
Center will take place on Tuesday, July 12th, and 
August 9th. They would welcome your joining them. 

Quilts of Valor 
The Quilts of Valor Sew Day for July is on the 23rd. QOV 
Sew Days are now being held at the new Ace Sewing 
and Vacuum store in Tigard. which is located in the 
same shopping center as JoAnne Fabrics, next to the 
Dollar Tree. Let LoisMarie know if you are interested in 
attending a Quilts of Valor Sew Day. She can be 
reached by email at lov2kwilt@aol.com. 

BLOCK OF THE MONTH SIGN UP SHEET 
A new signup sheet will be available for members to 
present a block of the month pattern to their fellow 
quilters. This will cover the 2022-2023 Membership 
Year. To be a block of the month presenter all you 
need to do is present a pattern of your choice to the 
group. Suggested fabric colorations or themes are 
helpful to provide but are not required. A sewn block 
always adds to the presentation. We hope that you 
will become a block of the month presenter in the 
upcoming year. 
Here's the list: 
July – Susie Frye 
August – Christine Sheridan 
September – Carol Springer 
October – Bonnie Holt 
November – LoisMarie Mayer 
December – no meeting 
January – Ginny Poissant 
February – Sherry Little 
March – Chris Walbridge 
April – Kathy Chase 
May – Judi Derry 
June - open 

Long Arm Quilters Needed 
Our team has received several quilt tops that need to 
be quilted. If you are interested in helping us out by 
quilting a donated quilt top, please get in touch with 
Carol. We will supply the batting and backing. We 
could really use your help.  

New Charity Quilt Donation Form 

Because TVQG’s Charity Quilters Team wants to make 
sure the quilt you are donating to our guild’s charity 

file:///C:/Users/saucy/Documents/TVQG/Newsletters/2022/lov2kwilt@aol.com
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efforts is forwarded to a charity of your choosing, a 
form is being used for you to attach to any quilt being 
donated. We will try our best to ensure that each and 
every donated quilt is received by the charity of your 
choice. Forms are published with each monthly 
newsletter (at the end), available on our website, or 
at the check-in desk at monthly meetings. 

Fabric Donations 
Let us know if you have any fabric, or batting (larger-
sized scrap pieces are OK) to donate towards our 
charity efforts. We’ll be glad to arrange for a drop-off 
or a pick-up. We especially need larger-sized backing 
fabrics.  

Good Neighbor Center Donation Box 
Just a quick reminder at every monthly meeting we 
have a box available for items to donate to the Good 
Neighbor Center. And as a bonus for your efforts, 
you’ll receive an extra ticket door prize ticket. 

Quilting Challenges 
Throughout the year TVQG offers several quilting 
challenges. These challenges are intended to help 
increase member’s quilting skills and may include 
making quilts to benefit local charities. 

Sampler Quilt Block Exchange – Pizza Box 

series 
 This challenge started in October 2021 and 
concluded at the May meeting where everyone 
received their own pizza box. They will be shown at 
the July 19, 2022, meeting where they will be eligible 
to win a drawing. 

UFO Challenge 
We will continue the UFO challenge from last year. 
Because of the disruption from COVID we will not be 
charging the usual $5 to participate. For every 
finished UFO (or picture) that they share during the 
Show and Tell segment at any General Meeting 
between now and October 2019, they’ll earn a 
drawing ticket. Date for next year TBD for the 
drawing. 

FUNDRAISING 
We got news at the June meeting that the Lion’s Club 
is again hosting their Winter Bazar. We don’t have the 
dates yet, so stay tuned. 

This has always been a great way for us to raise funds 
for our guild. Many members make items to donate 
for sale. Things such as bowl cozies, table runners, 
quilts, rope bowls, napkins, aprons, potholders, hot 
pads, etc. 

Cindy Calderwood will be chairing the bazar and will 
also need some help setting up and taking down. More 
information about this later. 

We all need to think about and help with money-
raising activities. Some suggestions being considered 
include the raffle of two completed quilts, craft sale, 
or garage sale type of event, and the inclusion of a 
paper bag drawing or silent auction at each General 
Meeting. 

But….and this is a big…your Guild needs to call on each 
of our members for ideas and suggestions for 
fundraising as well as to support our current actives 
and non-profit efforts.  Please bring your ideas to the 
next meeting. 

PAPER BAG DRAWING and SILENT AUTION 
With the need to increase funds, starting at the June 
2022 General Meeting we’ll be holding a fund-raising 
paper bag drawing and/or a silent auction of items 
donated by your guild’s board members. In the future, 
we would like to enlist your assistance to also donate 
new or unused quilting items such as charm packs, fat 
quarter sets, jelly rolls, or similar type items for future 
meeting fund-raising sales. Because this is a brand-
new effort, additional details on this project will be 
included at our next general meeting. 

A BRAND-NEW QUILTING CHALLENGE 
We are still in the development stage of presenting a 
new quilting challenge to our quilters. As soon as all 
the details of the next challenge are coordinated you 
will be the first to know. Stay Tuned. 
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OUR OWN JUDITH LYNNE invites you to attend her exhibit on  

Thursday, July 21st, 4:30-6:30pm. 

 

Their address is 8880 SW Nimbus Ave., Ste. B, Beaverton, OR 97008 
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FOR THOSE WHO MAKE BRIGHT BLANKETS 

For those of us who make Bright Blankets.  Shared by Paula Cash 

Our grandson’s 4th grade teacher saved the poem Ian wrote in her class, and just shared it with his parents.  Must 
say he could at times be found under his, as well as his brother’s quilts. Shared with Ian’s permission. He has now 
completed his freshman year at University of Oregon. 

I am from… 
            By Ian Cash 

I am from brown leather couches, white video game controllers 
            and orange electric toothbrushes. 

I came from smooth dark granite and a black television. 

I came from an Xbox 360 console and little toy baskets. 

I am made of bright blankets, dust bunnies 
              and quiet rooms. 

I am more than video games, junk food and sports. 

My eyes have seen flowers blossom 
             and trees that grow from dawn to dusk. 

I survived older brothers, younger cousins  
             and brown dogs dying. 

I will be a professional baseball player 
             stealing bases in Los Angeles. 

             I am Ian Cash 
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Local Quilt Shops  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

11945 SW Pacific Hwy, Ste. 210 
Tigard, OR 97223 
 

 
3101 SE Courtney Rd. 
Portland, OR 97222 
503-654-1555 

 

 
4011 SE International Wy., Ste. 601 
Milwaukie, OR 97222 
503-658-1600 
 

 
19045 S Beavercreek Rd. 
Oregon City, OR 97045 
503-908-1398 

 

 
17660 63rd Ave. 
Lake Oswego, OR 97035 
503-808-9910 

 
2417 SE Hawthorne Blvd. 
Portland, OR 97214 
503-232-0417 
 

 
429 First St. 8326 SE Stark St. 
Lake Oswego, OR 97034 Portland, OR 97216 
503-635-1353 503-254-7317 

4955 SW Western Ave. 
Beaverton, OR 97005 
503-619-6619 

254 NE Boones Ferry Rd. 
Aurora, OR 97002 
503-313-7289 
 

Feather Your Nest 
130 N Main Ave. 
Gresham, OR 97030 
971-22-0936 

 

 



TVQG NEWSLETTER  July 2022 

 Page 9 of 13 

Quilting-Related Services 
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2022-2023 Registration Form

 


